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The Academic Program Review of the Global Change Interdisciplinary program was carried out in March of 2003.  An external review team assessed the program and produced a report that was presented to Provost George Davis, then discussed at a subsequent meeting with the Chair of the Executive Committee for the GC IDP, the Director of ISPE, Dr. Jonathan Overpeck, and the newly-appointed Dean of the Graduate College,  Dr. Thomas Hixon.  At that time, it was decided that the final response of the Executive Committee would await the outcome of the focused excellence review of the earth and environmental sciences community on campus. The sets of recommendations that were proposed to the Provost by the external review team can be summarized as follows:

· Establish a formal integration of the GC IDP within ISPE, creating for it an “educational home” where the basic administration of the minor and the student advising/monitoring would be located.  

· Direct permanent University funds towards the support of an administrative structure—located in ISPE—capable of identifying and recruiting outstanding graduate students, providing the necessary academic advice and mentoring, managing the GC curriculum and promoting critical opportunities for regular intellectual exchange among the students and faculty that comprise the extensive global change community.

· Create a base of financial support for graduate students in the GC minor through GTA and GRA opportunities from both GC-related departments and the Graduate College. 

· Adjust the curriculum so that the core courses are all taught every year, more flexibility and interaction are built into the program, and more social science courses are added. 

The Executive Committee embraces the assumption that the Provost has found the self-study and the external review to be compelling evidence of the University of Arizona’s strong national and international Global Change reputation, one which could be significantly enhanced with a relatively minor injection of resources.   At the same time, the Committee recognizes that any strategy to expand the GC IDP and, more broadly,  the UA Global Change community must be part of the wider reorganizational thinking that the earth and environmental sciences focus is currently undergoing.  Given these assumptions the following recommendations are offered as the response of the GC Executive Committee to the APR findings: 

(1)
The GC IDP, while maintaining the autonomy of the current committee and faculty structure, should be integrated with the other environment-based IDPs into the overarching administrative structure that emerges as part of the focused excellence reorganization of the earth and environmental sciences. Such a sorely-needed structure will provide GC IDP the ability to systematically identify, track, advise, and support a larger number of Global Change minors.   Thus, while the policy-making function of the IDP remains the responsibility of the Executive Committee, the all-important tasks of promoting the program, locating the diffuse pool of potential candidates, scheduling classes, organizing activities of intellectual exchange, advising students in their programs, etc., will be absorbed administratively by the new structure.   Locating GC IDP within this structure will create an incubating environment in which the Global Change minor and the broader University global change community can expand and flourish. 

(2)
The Global Change seminar (GC 597C) needs a home and a responsible department just as the other core courses have.  Tim Finan, of BARA, has offered to assume responsibility for this course and have it taught on an annual basis as a GC course, cross-listed in Anthropology.   The Executive Committee agrees with this proposal. 

(3)
It is recommended that five 0.5 FTEs should be made available to students in the GC Ph.D. minor—either as GRAs or GTAs—so that the program can expand.   Without graduate support, it is difficult to identify and recruit students, even if they have an overriding interest in global change issues.

(4)
A next Chair of the Executive Committee has been appointed for the next five years.  It is strongly recommended that the Chair initiate a general review of the curriculum in terms of the core courses and the mix of natural and social science courses now available. 

The next five years of the Global Change IDP will be critical.   The University is seen nationally and internationally as a leader in global change research, but the teaching and training component of this leadership needs greater visibility.   The recommendations above are a first, important step in growing the GC IDP into prominence and using it as a rallying point for the diverse representatives of outstanding global change scholarship distributed across the natural and social science units of the University. 
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